HIAWATHA PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING
November 29th, 2010
The Hiawatha Planning and Zoning Commission met in regular session on November 29th, 2010.  Chairperson Dale Schroth opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. Members present: Mike Hook, Don Mohler, Dennis Norton, Keith Sams and Dale Schroth. Members absent: Mary Conrad. Staff present: Assistant Building Official Jim Fisher, Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger, and City Engineer, Dick Ransom. Guests in attendance: Cleo and Kathleen Montgomery, 280 Daws Rd., Ted and Linda Martin, 340 Daws Rd., Kevin Schrader, 501 2nd Ave. SE Cedar Rapids, Tom Burd, 3109 Loggerhead Rd., Sandy McVicker, 1390 Robins Rd, Denny Norton, 1069 Emmons St., Kim Bonar, Center Point, Al Frey, FCC, Dick and Shirley Everhart, 400 Daws Rd., Charles Beck, 1330 Thiher Dr., Tom Knight, 1390 & 1395 Thiher Dr, and Kelly Kellen, 3020 Loggerhead Rd.

Commission Member Don Mohler moved to approve the agenda, second by Keith Sams. Motion carried. 

Commission Member Keith Sams moved to approve the October 25th, 2010 minutes, second by Don Mohler. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing – to consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council for the rezoning of a 7.24 – acre Parcel, located North of the City Public Works building located at 1410 Robins Rd., Hiawatha, Iowa from A (Agriculture Zone District) to I-2 (General Industrial District). 
Chairperson Dale Schroth opened the public hearing at 6:02 P.M.
Kelly Kellen, 3020 Loggerhead Rd., stated that she was there on behalf of the Burd Family Limited Partnership, LLC, which is requesting the rezoning, that she is the Treasurer of. She spoke about the growth that Hiawatha has had in the area and that the property is adjacent to other I-2 parcels, with tree buffers surrounding the property. She referred section 94.08 of the Wellhead Protection Ordinance (#671), where I-2 is an allowed use. She also stated that she spoke with two adjacent property owners, which did not have a problem with the rezoning, one of which was thinking of rezoning their property also. 
Ted Martin, 340 Daws Rd., stated that the property is not directly adjacent to I-2; that the nature trail behind the property is a buffer between the I-2 and the residential area. He stated that he has lived there for a long time and that when he built his house, the Mayor (at the time) had told him that the area would stay residential. 

Tom Knight, (1390 &) 1395 Thiher Dr., stated that his property has been zoned R-1 for the last 25 years, which is the most restrictive zoning that the City has, and that I-2 is not compatible with the R-1 zoning, so it should not have a common boundary line. He spoke about the Linn County Nature Trail, how it draws people in from around the area, and that it is a buffer between the I-2 zoning and the residential area. He also spoke about the City of Hiawatha’s Land Use Plan, and through the last three revisions, shows the area as residential. 

Sandy McVicker, 1390 Robins Rd., stated that she lives on the south side of the water tower. She mentioned that from Boyson Rd to Tower Terrace, along Robins Rd., is primarily residential and is worried that if the property were to be rezoned as I-2 it would depreciate the value of the residential properties due to the increased noise and traffic on that road. 
Kathy Montgomery, 280 Daws Rd., stated that she has lived there for several years and has seen a lot of negative change on that side of town. She said they would like to continue to live there, but would be concerned about the safety and cleanliness, if industrial is allowed to move into the area. 
Linda Martin 340 Daws Rd., stated that she also feels that things have changed on that side of town, with the noise from the City Barns and UPS. She is afraid that the change to industrial will bring more noise and traffic and worries about the safety of the children living in the area.
Chairperson Dale Schroth closed the public hearing at 6:15 P.M.

Commission Member Keith Sams spoke about the letter from the Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford which states concerns with the rezoning since many of the land uses that are permitted in the I-2 Zoning District, are prohibited within the Wellhead Protection Ordinance. There was discussion about how it would be difficult to enforce this if the property was rezoned to industrial use. 
Commission Member Dale Schroth stated that the proposed use of I-2 is not compatible with the City of Hiawatha’s Comprehensive Plan. City Engineer, Dick Ransom added that the Future Land Use Plan, within the Comprehensive Plan, shows a use of medium density residential for this property. He also stated that if the board chose to move forward with the rezoning, that they would also need to make a recommendation to City Council to update the Comprehensive Plan for this use. 
Commission Member, Don Mohler, moved to recommend that the City Council approve the rezoning request for the 7.24-acre Parcel, located on the North property line of 1410 Robins Rd., Hiawatha., from A (Agriculture Zone District) to I-2 (General Industrial District), second by Keith Sams. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: NONE.
NAYS: MIKE HOOK, DON MOHLER, DENNIS NORTON, KEITH SAMS, AND DALE SCHROTH.
ABSENT: MARY CONRAD
Motion Denied
Draft Resolution Denied
Public Hearing – to consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council for the rezoning of three lots, located South of Tower Terrace Rd., between N Center Point Rd. and Stamy Rd., Hiawatha, Iowa from A (Agriculture Zone District) to C-4 (Central Service District) and from C-3 (Highway Commercial District) to C-4 (Central Service District).
Chairperson Dale Schroth opened the public hearing at 6:19 P.M.
There were no comments from the public.

Chairperson Dale Schroth closed the public hearing at 6:20 P.M.

There were no questions or comments from the board. 
Consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council for the rezoning of Lot 1, Sherman Square First Addition to Hiawatha, Iowa. Identified as GPN 112930100200000, from C-3 (Highway Commercial District) to C-4 (Central Service District).
There were no comments from the board.

Commission Member, Keith Sams, moved to recommend that the City Council approve the rezoning request for Lot 1, Sherman Square First Addition to Hiawatha, Iowa (GPN 112930100200000), from C-3 to C-4, second by Don Mohler. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: MIKE HOOK, DON MOHLER, DENNIS NORTON, KEITH SAMS, AND DALE SCHROTH.
NAYS: NONE.
ABSENT: MARY CONRAD
Motion Carried
Resolution #10-42 Passed
Consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council for the rezoning of the property identified as GPN 112942700100000, from A (Agriculture Zone District) to C-4(Central Service District).
There were no comments from the board. 

Commission Member, Keith Sams, moved to recommend that the City Council approve the rezoning request for the property identified as GPN 112942700100000, from A to C-4, second by Don Mohler. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: MIKE HOOK, DON MOHLER, DENNIS NORTON, KEITH SAMS, AND DALE SCHROTH.
NAYS: NONE.
ABSENT: MARY CONRAD
Motion Carried
Resolution #10-43 Passed
Consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council for the rezoning of the property identified as GPN 112930100700000, from A (Agriculture Zone District) to C-4(Central Service District).
There were no comments from the board.

Commission Member, Keith Sams, moved to recommend that the City Council approve the rezoning request for the property identified as GPN 112930100700000, from A to C-4, second by Don Mohler. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: MIKE HOOK, DON MOHLER, DENNIS NORTON, KEITH SAMS, AND DALE SCHROTH.
NAYS: NONE.
ABSENT: MARY CONRAD
Motion Carried
Resolution #10-44 Passed
Consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council for the Final Plat of Pines at Turtle Creek, First Addition, Hiawatha, Iowa.
Commission Member Don Mohler asked about the letter from Ken DeKeyser, Assistant City Engineer. City Engineer, Dick Ransom, clarified and stated that the board should act on the Final Plat with a clean resolution, without any restrictions. 
Commission Member, Don Mohler, moved to recommend that the City Council approve the Final Plat of Pines at Turtle Creek, First Addition, Hiawatha, Iowa, second by Dennis Norton. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: MIKE HOOK, DON MOHLER, DENNIS NORTON, KEITH SAMS, AND DALE SCHROTH.
NAYS: NONE.
ABSENT: MARY CONRAD
Motion Carried
Resolution #10-45 Passed
Discussion  to consider moving the December meeting date to Wednesday, December 22nd, 2010.

Many of the members would not be able to make this date, and it was decided to leave the meeting as originally scheduled. 

Commission Member, Mike Hook moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:25 P.M., second by Dennis Norton. Motion carried. 
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Dale Schroth, Chairperson
ATTEST:
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Sara Lunsford, Community Development Clerk
